
HUW Board Meeting 11/9/15 

 

Board Members present: Kevin Suiter, Matt Springli, Jennifer Gallagher, Jon Sydow 

Several parents and LAX players attended.  

 Board discussion- Notre Dame Coaching Clinic- consider sending Coach Ron and Coach Adam 

 Dick’s Sporting Goods Grant Potential –  

o consider Winter Training session in January.  One day, 2 hours, consider possible second 

session 

o  would have to be Captain directed.  

o  Discuss  sponsoring  season  with Dick’s rep 

o Agreed if sponsorship, Dick’s can put banner up at practices; at home games if 

sponsoring season 

o Dick’s would possibly provide discount coupons 

 Fundraising 

o Robyn-Mouse Races Update- $675 up front, company  mans it; supplies mice, plus 3 

games-roulette, etc. 

o Susan Green offered she heard of a company charging  $300 for the same; $25 ticket, 4 

drink tickets 

o Susan suggested Waterway gift certificates with a buy out option 

o Will continue Music Trivia in Spring 

 Captains practices/Coach practices 

o Coaches can participate until 12/15/15 

o Parker arranging with Adam, 3:30- 5 on Wednesdays at the FH Middle School field 

o Potential players will be invited, have to have US Lacrosse membership and/or signed 

waiver 

 Fielding Varsity vs JV team vs Freshman team  

o Lot of discussion on pros and cons between parents, players and board ; more pro 

o Decision to field Varsity and JV team, depending on team size might consider Freshman 

o Expect Varsity to be composed of Seniors, higher level playing JV players who will play 

both teams, possibly some Freshman with higher skill level 

o Kevin make Lacrosse regulating body aware of decision to field Varsity 

 

 


